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Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leo’s,  

 

Fellow Lions, December 5 was a tremendous night for First Lady Brenda and 

me! The fellowship, family, food, and entertainer were fantastic! We had the 

privilege to spend time with ID Melvyn Bray and Lion Ginny . Lion Brenda and I 

gave them a tour of Milton including a stop at Milton Clipper Express . One of 

the gifts had to be a sweet potato. We would like to thank the Governor’s  Com-

mittee for such a wonderful night, the Milton Lions Club for the nice hospitality 

room and the members for their help. Being an old veteran I thought  the Cape 

JROTC did a great performance to start the evening. I cannot forget PDG Karl 

Gude and Ann as chairpersons for such a great event and B.J. Ryder for being 

the master of ceremonies. Thank you for the all great pictures, I will cherish 

them forever. 

 

Now just something to keep on your agenda; the Regional Lions Leadership 

Training at Wor-Wic College in Salisbury, Md. The event is February 19th  and 

February 20th and the cost is $145.00 dollars. This includes courses, some 

meals and hotel. 

 

Fellow Lions there are two critical months in a lion’s year. These being June and 

December because clubs like to drop members before the next dues billing. Our 

District is plus for the year so far. As District Governor, I am asking you to please 

do everything  you can to retain your members.  District 22D is leading the      

Multiple District for positive growth—that is something to be proud of. 
 

As the last statement of every district bulletin, I plan on reporting our member-

ship. The current number for the district is 1254 members. We are above the 

minimum of 1250! We all need to make it our personal obligation to increase 

membership. The district needs your help! 

Thanks for letting me serve this great organization. 

Yours in Lionism, 

James R. Coverdale 

 District Governor 
 

22 D 



 

 

                            The Power of Service to Others 

 

We have reached the half way point in this Lion Year.  There is a lot to cele-

brate.  All of the clubs have provided outstanding service to their communities. 
 

In the month of December we honored DG Jim and First Lady Brenda with the Governors 

Ball held in Rehoboth Beach.  It was a wonderful evening, congratulations DG Jim and Lion 

Brenda. 
 

Also in this month we celebrated and served the visually impaired of Newcastle, Kent and 

Sussex counties. Thank you to all the Lions and their friends for supporting these great 

events. 
 

As Lions we need to celebrate the fact that as of November 30th we enjoyed a year to date 

+10 growth in membership. Thank you for your dedication to this very important part of  

Lionism.  More hands allow us to provide more service. 

 

Lion Gail and I wish everyone a season filled with Joy, Peace and Happiness. 

 

FVDG Glenn 

Moving Forward to Score 

 Hello Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

 

 Another month has almost gone by and it has been an exciting ride. I have really enjoyed 
going to visit all of the clubs and meeting all the fellow members. As we have all seen, our 
District is really growing and it is all because of your hard work. 
 

 The Cabinet has really enjoyed going to all three Visually Impaired Parties. All three do it 
differently , but they all represent the same. That is giving a MERRY CHRISTMAS to those 
that are less fortunate than us. 

 

Time is approaching  for the Multiple Leadership School at Wor-Wic  College in Salisbury 
for those that want to learn more about Leadership for your future use for the Lions Club. 
Dates are: Feb. 19th and 20th. 

Please come and join in the fun, Learning about how to be a Proud Lion.  
 

Hope all of you have a MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 

  BLESS EVERYONE 

  SVDG Charles Taylor 
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2015-2016 

22–D Cabinet Meetings 
               Feb. 2, 2016   (3rd)     MMC  6:30 pm  April 10, 2016 (4th)    MMC   1:00 pm 

 

MD – 22 Socials 

 

      

           District B -   Mile Stone, Easton                        3/12/16 

           District C -   Comfort Inn Ctr. Bowie, MD          4/16/16 

 
 

2016 

Melvin Jones Breakfast 1/16/16 MMC, Dover 

DLF Board Meeting 1/27/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Third Cabinet Meeting 2/2/16 MMC, Dover 

Polar Bear Plunge 2/7/16 Rehoboth Beach 

LVRF Dinner 2/29/2016 

MD 22 Regional Leadership Institute 2/19-20/2016 Wor-Wic Tech. MD 

DLF Breakfast 2/27/16  

LVRF Vision Days March 2016 

22-B Social 3/12/16  Mile Stone, Easton, MD 

Mid-Winter Social 3/19/16 Felton Fire Hall 

Bowling Tournament 3/20/16 Milford Bowling Lanes 

Leader Dog – North 3/21/16 Waterfall 

Leader Dog – South 3/22/16 

DLF Board Meeting 3/30/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Delaware State Lions Day TBA 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting 4/10/16 MMC, Dover 

22-C Social 4/16/16 Comfort Inn, Bowie, MD 

DLF Walk  4/24/16 Grove Park, Rehoboth 

MD22 Convention  5/16-19/16            Hagerstown 

DLF Board Meeting  5/25/16 Fraizers Restaurant 

Memorial Day Parade 5/30/16 Washington, DC 

Special Olympics Games 6/10-11/16 Newark, DE 

Blue/Gold Football Game 6/18/16 Newark, DE 

LCI Convention – Fukuoka Japan 6/ 24-28/16 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

            

Lion Louis A. Runz                Sponsor ~ Lion Matthew Strohl             Brookside Club 

Lion Charles R. Steele          Sponsor ~ Lion Robert Strohl               Brookside Club 

Lion Robert J. Daley            Sponsor ~ Lion Robert Nagyiski            Clayton Club 

Lion Jemia K. Dollard           Sponsor ~ Lion Hope Brown                   DSU Campus Club 

Lion Treavin J. Williams       Sponsor ~ Lion Courtney Mcclure          DSU Campus Club 

Lion Jamie A. Malsam           Sponsor ~ Lion Robin Rabinowitz           Fenwick Island Club 

Lion Patrica J. Regan            Sponsor ~ Lion Dale Chambers              Fenwick Island Club 

Lion Michele K. Jessup          Sponsor ~ Lion Lloyd Schmitz               Lewes Club 

Lion Jennifer M. Miller         Sponsor ~ Lion Joseph Romansky          Milford Club 

Lion Joseph C. Shockley        Sponsor ~ Lion  Lloyd Webb                  Milford Club 

Lion Nan Ciuffetelli               Sponsor ~ Lion Henry Chisholm             New Castle Hundred Club  

Lion Jan M. Henion                Sponsor ~ Lion Carolyn Travers             New Castle Hundred Club 
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WELCOME 

December 21  6:30  Dover Lions Club    3rd Monday 

     Dover Lioness Club      

 

January 4  6:30  Pike Creek-Hockessin Lions Club 1st Monday 

January 11  1:00  Green Hills  Club   2nd Monday 

   6:30  Harrington Lions Club  2nd Monday 

January 13  6:30  Delmar Lions Club   2nd Wednesday 

January 14  6:30  Milford Lions Club   2nd Thursday 

January 18  6:30  Frederica Spring Creek Lions Club 3rd Monday 

January 20  6:30  Capital City Lions Club  3rd Wednesday 

January 21  7:00  Dewey Beach Lions Club  3rd Thursday 

TBA     DSU Campus Club  

DG  Visitation Schedule  

CRUISE TO SERVICE 
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Pictures  courtesy of  

Bob Daniels 
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DG Visitation to  Glasgow 

on  November 3 

DG Jim with  founder of Fenwick Island club, PDG 

Noble Simpson, along with his daughter, Lion Linda 

St. Clair… (Peaky’s Restaurant manager is shown 

with our Charter Anniversary cake) 

DG Visitation to Fenwick Island   

on  November 16 

DG Jim Coverdale  and his Cabinet 

made their Official Visitation on 

November 3.  DG  Jim emphasized 

a number of Lions Projects as well 

as presented Chevrons and Certifi-

cates for years of Lion Service to 

several members. 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 



 

 

CRUISE TO SERVICE Page 7  

 

     Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                        (Corrections are in color) 

    

                                                                              
 

Page 28 & 34 ~ Lion Jim Littleton   Lionjelittleton@gmail.com. & phone is now 302 841 8874  

PDG Jim  and the  Cabinet with the 

Rehoboth Club in their Santa Hats, having 

FUN.. 

DG Visitation to  Rehoboth 

on  December 9 

mailto:Lionjelittleton@gmail.com


 

 

Pictures  courtesy of  

Bob Daniels and Doris Mock 
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About150 people attended the  

Governor’s Ball honoring DG Jim 

and First Lady Brenda, held at the 

Atlantic Sands in Rehoboth. RC Gail 

Krebs, ZC Lloyd Schmidt, and ZC 

Tony Lee received   International 

President Certificates of Apprecia-

tion. ID Melvyn Bray was the guest 

speaker. 

DG Jim and his brothers doing the 

Double Shuffle ! 
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Camden–Wyoming Lions 

 

Our club is sponsoring a Christmas Tree in the Grotto Pizza 29th Annual Parade Of 

Trees event. It is to benefit Special Olympics. Please visit Dover Grotto Pizza and 

“vote” for our club’s Christmas Tree (pictured at right).  

 During our club’s Christmas Party at Roma Restaurant each attendee donated a gift 

for Toys For Tots.  

 We have several new ideas to consider in January, both on the project side as well as 

fundraising . 

 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 

 

 

Our December schedule includes Bell ringing for Salvation Army, bingo, Salvation Army stockings, meals 

on wheels, and delivering gifts for the Seamen’s Center and some needy families in our area. 

Glasgow Lions 
 

A Glasgow lions skeleton crew completed the fall Adopt-a-Highway 

cleanup collecting 15 bags of trash in less than 3 hours Those who par-

ticipated were: L to R: PDG Keith Thompson, Lions Lucille Short, Wal-

ter Johnson, KL Tommy Lu and Wendy Lu.   

We collected our annual toys for tots and non perishable items for the 

food bank at our December 1 meeting. 

We sold almost all of the Car Raffle tickets that we received this year. 

Our annual Christmas party was held on Dec 15th. 

Millsboro Lions 
 

At our Dec. meeting we will be collecting  sweat pants, socks & underwear for the 
school nurses.  
In November we screened 271 children at East Millsboro and Long Neck. 

On November 24, PCC Ralph Schieferstein gave the results from our CEP survey 

to those present. 

PDG Mary Lee Phillips attended the Faculty Development Institute and received 

her certificate of completion in November. 

Club Happenings 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 
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Club Happenings 

Clayton Lions 

 

We selected the top three Peace Posters and the winner attended our last meeting in November! 

Joan Bestpitch has created a book on the club with some history and how-to pages for each committee. 

There is a full membership list, with address’ and phone numbers as well.  

 

Brookside Lions  

 

Christmas Tree Sale, We received our first shipment of trees on November 28th and our second on     

December 5th for a total of 330 trees. We have about 75 trees left to sell. 

We have helped 3 families with food from our food pantry. 

We are parking cars at the U of D basketball games. 

Some of our members attended the Christmas Party for the Blind and some of our members vol-

unteered to drive people and help at the party. 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all from the Brookside Club. 

Midway Lions 
 

Christmas Baskets were ready for distribution on December 9th.  Each basket holds enough food for at 

least one week. This year we  provided baskets to the Nanticoke Indian Tribal Council and to Harmony 

Church.  

We have had another successful year first selling car raffle tickets and then Wheel Barrow of Cheer  

raffle tickets. At this time we have collected about $10,000 from these fundraisers. 

We hosted a bowling/pizza party for the Consortium students/staff/bus drivers on Friday, December 

11th at the Milford Bowling Alley.  

The next  eye screening is scheduled for January 10th and 11th 2016 at Kids Cottage.  

Laurel Lioness 

 

We participated in the Statewide Veterans Day Parade in Laurel, and won two trophies - Best Adult Entry 

and Outstanding Theme Entry.  Our girls were dressed in all stages of War Nurses and marched with 

great pride. Also had an antique pickup carrying our World War Two Veteran, Lion Alfred Layton. 

We recently hosted a "Paint Nite" and  sponsored a trip to Longwood Gardens on December 14th. 

We installed 4 new members at our November meeting and  3 more to install in December. Our 

club      continues to grow and supports our town in many ways. 
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Club Happenings 

Claymont Lions 

 

Lion Harry Grandel has been contributing bar soap, shampoo, hand cream, tooth paste, tooth brushes and 

shaving cream for needy families to the Claymont Community Center. He has donated 408 kits to date.  

Lions Gail & Kirt Krebs continue to collect empty computer printer ink cartridges. Bring empty cartridges 

to dinner or board meetings. Cash from these empty cartridges is deposited in the club administrative   

account. Over $600 has been collected.  

Kaelyn Schiff of Talley Middle School, winner of the 2015 Claymont Lions Peace Poster Contest, 

won first place in the 22D contest. Her poster depicts two hands stitching the world together . 

We opened the club’s Christmas Tree sale on Friday, November 27 with about 1,150 trees and 

24 wreaths. It will continue until all trees are gone (or until December 22 if all have not been 

sold).  

Milton Lions 

 

 10 Lions attended and 6 Guests attended the Governors Ball. 

Six lions attended the Christmas Party for the Visually Impaired. 

Six Lions participated in the Christmas Parade and 4 lions handed out Hot Chocolate and coffee to the Pa-

rade Watchers 

Ten Boxes , for ten  needy Families were donated to the Food Bank (Casa San Francisco) for Christmas , 

they included a gift card for the meats of their choice 

Annual Christmas dinner was held at  Lion Diane's House with 18 members and 2 guest attending. 

9 lions from Region 3, Zone1, built ramp # 89, for a total of 163 hours  

Lewes Lions 
 

We attended the Lewes Christmas Parade on Dec 5th, held 

our Club Christmas Party on Dec 9th, and delivered Christ-

mas Baskets on Dec 12th. 

 

DSU Campus  Lions 
 

Three Delaware State University Campus Club members posed with Lion Cecil 

while helping  at the Dover Chicken Fry in November. 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 
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Club Happenings 

Capitol City Lions 

 

Lions James Cayz, Mel Castell, Melvin Nace and Warren Fairess partici-

pated in the last road clean-up of the year.  We collected 7 bags of trash 

along the roadside.  Lion Denise Cayz was the driver and photographer. 

 

Major Funmilayo Aranmolate, Optometry 

Flight Commander, DAFB, is presented a 

Certificate of Appreciation by King 

Lion Melvin Nace for their dedication in pro-

viding used eyeglasses for recycling. During the last lion's year, they pro-

vided 319 pairs of used eyeglasses and 28 sunglasses to the Capitol City Li-

ons. 

The Capitol City Lions had five members attend the Low Vision Research Foundation (LVRF) Rally at the 

Wilmer Eye Institute in Baltimore.  We also had four members attend the VIP Christmas Party on 3 De-

cember. 

We collected 25 pounds of food for the pantry, 120 pairs of used eyeglasses for recycling and 16 pairs of 

sunglasses  

Lord Baltimore Lions 
 

This is the 25th year Lord Baltimore has offered fresh citrus fruit to our communi-

ties. club. It is the   second largest source of income for our Charity fund that allows 

our club to help others in need of assistance.  

Eye Screening was done in Georgetown on Nov. 7th by Lions Al Arrighi, Don Austin and 

Kathy Plumley. 122 were screened, 90 passed, 27 failed  and 5  were not able to get a 

reading.  

On November 17th, KL Karl presented the Millville Fire house building fund chairman, 

Jack Melson , with our club donation of $1000. KL Karl then thanked the firemen who 

every year cook all of the chicken for the Lions chicken dinner fund raiser.  

Dewey Beach Lions 

 

Our annual operation Santa will be December 17th this year.  The committee  shops, wraps and distributes 

Christmas gifts for families pre selected through the school system.  Last year we had 35 children. 

Our club is sponsoring a Christmas tree at The Grotto Pizza on Rehoboth Avenue in Rehoboth Beach.  All 

proceeds will go to Leader Dog.  Please drop by and make a donation. 
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Club Happenings 

Rehoboth Lions 

 

We recently selected the top Peace Poster from Beacom Intermediate 

School. Deanna Swallow had the winning poster. Her poster will be 

judged by District 22D along with other schools from the District. 

Shown on right: (l to r) Tom Foster, Club President, Bertha Scott, 

Peace Poster Chair, Deanna Swallow and   Louvis, Beacom, Art Teacher.  

On December 22 we will prepare holiday food baskets for those in 

need.  

We have only a few bags of Nuts left to sell. 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 

  

Adopt-a-Family - - Through the generosity of the attendees at the Lioness Christmas Party 

(as well as those not able to attend), we were once more able to ensure that the blessings of 

holidays could be shared with those less fortunate. Santa’s Lioness Elves had great success in 

fulfilling the dreams of the young ones plus providing a bonus gift certificate to Wal Mart and/or Food 

Lion for Christmas treats. 

  Christmas Cards  for the residents of Luther Towers  were transported in early December.Christmas Cards  for the residents of Luther Towers  were transported in early December.  

The SEVEN NIGHTS RAFFLE drawing was held at the December 2nd Lioness Holiday Celebration.  The 

lucky winner is from Millville, Delaware.  Anticipating all her new best friends will be waiting for a dinner 

‘invite’, the winner has requested anonymity but is extremely excited and thankful about her good fortune.    
  SPRINGSPRING  FASHION FASHION SHOW   SHOW   Reserve the Date Reserve the Date --  May 18May 18thth    at Baywood Green. Tickets will be on sale at Baywood Green. Tickets will be on sale 

starting Feb 2 .starting Feb 2 .  

Dover Lions 
 

Treasurer Stephen is putting the finishing touches on calculating the profit from our Chicken Fry.  He will 

be sending out the checks to the clubs that helped put the Fry on. 

The District Governor’s official visit will be on Monday, December 21, 2015.  This will also the night of our 

Christmas Party.  All members are asked to bring a new unwrapped toy $10 or less to be given to the Sal-

vation Army for distribution. 

301 pair of eyeglasses were collected during December.  All of the regular prescription eyeglasses will be 

turned over to Delaware Lions Sight Team for their use. 

Preschool Vision Screening starts in January.  Lion Rennie will be coordinating this project. 

A Table Raffle sale will held be at Safeway, on Friday January 22nd, Saturday the 23rd and Sunday the 

24th.  We are again raffling off a table custom made by Lion Frank Jones, a bowl and pen made by Lion 

Bruce Marvel.  They are all made from the same type of wood. 
 

CRUISE TO SERVICE 
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Club Happenings 

Milford Lions 

 

On November 7 a hard-working group 

of Milford Lions spent a productive 

morning of clean-up and fellowship at 

the Union Cemetery in Milford. 

On Dec. 19 we will deliver Christmas Baskets. Meet at the rear of KSI at 9:00 

am . 

 

Frederica Spring Creek Lion 
 

There’s still time to stop in at the Milford Grotto’s in December to “vote” for 

our “Mittens and Hats” tree during the Grotto Parade of Trees, by dropping 

a donation into our box!  Pictured at right Lions Beverly, Sheila, BJ, and Sue 

Cessna. The mittens and hats will be given to Lake Forest East and North 

schools after the trees are taken down. 

Are you ready for Paint Nite, Part 2?! We have a second Paint Nite scheduled 

for February 2, 2016 where we will paint a  snowman. Make reservations at  this 

site   http://paintnite.com/pages/events/view/delaware/1033679   

We fed 22 families with our Thanksgiving Project this year!!!  

 Lion Sue K. and her elves  have shopped for our 2 Christmas Families and will 

wrap gifts very soon. 

Wilmington Manor Lions  
 

On November 17, we hosted a family eye screening for a local Head Start and found a need for five       

referrals.  

On November 22, Lions Shirley, Barbara and Helen attended the PID Gene Polgar Fellowship Brunch, where 

they met with other Polgar Fellows.  

http://paintnite.com/pages/events/view/delaware/1033679


 

 

Harrington Lions 

 

This year we are providing gifts for the Veterans Home. Please bring in shaving cream, lotions, candy, 

tooth brushes, toothpaste, mouth wash, soap, shampoo, small books, note pads, puzzles, snack packages, 

socks , ETC.  There are both male and females in the Veterans 

Home. We also are baking cookies. Place cookies in a plastic bag (4-

5), ready to distribute.  

Nick Thompson ( far right) spoke to us at our November meeting 

thanking the Club and DLF for assisting his family with the replace-

ment of his Prosthetic Eye.  

Our Club entered a float in this year’s parade again. The Theme was 

“Festival of Life” . 

 

Bridgeville Lions 
 

Bridgeville Open Golf Tournament check presentation from 

Town Commissioners to Bridgeville Lions Club. L to R: Lions 

Jesse Savage, Rick Tull and King Lion Willis Dewey...others 

in picture are Bridgeville town commissioners.    

 

 

Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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Club Happenings 

Newcastle Hundred Lions 

 

We recently inducted 2 new 
members. (They are holding their 
certificates on the right) 

We are preparing for our Christ-
mas Food Basket project.  

We turned over 600 pairs of 
glasses to the Delaware Sight 
Team. 

We held our Pancake Breakfast with Santa on Dec 5th.  

CRUISE TO SERVICE 



 

 

Laurel Lions 

 

Laurel is sponsoring a tree to benefit the Eye Bank at the Seaford Grottos this year. Please stop in and 

‘vote’ for our tree. 

We are contributing to the ‘Angels and mittens’ project gift giving event for children this year. 

We took part in the Veterans Day parade and sold car raffle tickets there also. 

Club Happenings 
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Fenwick Island Lions 

 

Some of our club members  recently spent a morning doing a 

final cleaning of the four-bedroom home in Georgetown being 

built by Habitat for Humanity for Oscar and his wife 

Delfina.  We also gave Oscar and Delfina a poinsettia and a 

selection of homemade cookies for the entire family. This 

past spring our club donated $1,000 toward this project and 

pledged to help with the home’s final cleaning. 

Our club along with the Indian River HS Leo Club donated 

$1200 to purchase wreaths for ‘Wreaths Across America’ 

that was held on Dec 12. We also participated in the laying of 

the wreaths. 

 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

 

Please send your newsletters, pictures, announcements and articles 

for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th of each 

month,  before 10AM. Late submissions will be included in the 

next months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 
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Additional Happenings 

Delaware Lions Foundation 
 

See invitation to DLF Breakfast on page  18. 

Delaware Lions Sight Team 
 

Christiana Hospital collects and ships glasses, sunglasses and glass cases to Africa and other countries. 

Lions can drop these items off at Doris and Mike Mock’s house or the storage building and the Mocks will 

take them up to the hospital. 
 

Lions Vision Research Foundation 

 

‘SAVE THE DATE’ 
 LVRF Dinner —February 29, 2016 

Dr. Judy Goldstein will be the featured speaker. 

More information to come. 

LOVRNET NEWS 

 

 Pictured on the right is the signing of the Lovrnet contract with 

Rodolfo J. Rios, MD. ( L to R) are PDG Charles Covington, PDG Ken 

Chew, Dr. Rios, DG Jim Coverdale, and PDG Richard Merriwether. 
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Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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December 15, 2015 

 

Dear Lions, Lionesses, and Leos: 

 

The Directors of the Delaware Lions Foundation are proud to announce that the 18th Annual Delaware Lions Foundation Breakfast will be 

held on Saturday, February 27, 2016, at the Rookery North (Formally Shawnee Country Club) located at 6152 South Rehoboth Blvd. Milford 

Delaware 19963. The breakfast will begin at 9:30 am.  We will once again celebrate the success of our growing Foundation and honor the 

memory of two distinguished Lions, Past International Directors Ralph N. Helm and James A. McCarty.  Both leaders loved this organization 

and provided outstanding guidance in its formative years. 

You do not have to be a Ralph Helm Fellow or a Jim McCarty Fellow to enjoy the fellowship and delicious buffet breakfast. This 

breakfast is open to all who want to attend. Plan to have your Club represented. 

              If your club would like to present a Ralph Helm Fellowship or a Jim McCarty Fellowship at the breakfast, please notify our Foundation 

Secretary, PCS B.J. Ryder. 

 

Clubs are also encouraged to present annual donations at this event. 

 

To summarize: 

 18th Annual Delaware Lions Foundation Fellows Breakfast 

 Saturday, February 27, 2016 – 9:30 am 

 Rookery North, Milford DE 19963 

 Cost: $16 per person 

 R.S.V.P. DEADLINE is FEBRUARY 15, 2016 

 If you have any questions, call PDG Don at 302-798-3407 or PCS BJ at 302-284-9377 

 

 

Please detach and send this form with payment to: 

      

 PDG Don LeCates      

 19 Cameo Road 

 Claymont, DE 19703 

 

Club Name______________________________________________________________________ 

Names of Attendees: ______________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

(please attach list if needed) 

_____________Lions, Lionesses, Leos or Guests attending @$16 each_______________ 

 

Make checks payable to Delaware Lions Foundation. 

Please add in the memo section “DLF Fellows Breakfast”. 
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Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
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        December 15, 2015 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

This year’s LCIF goal of $30,000 and 100% club participation was establish by District Governor Jim Cover-

dale and myself.  We have reached the half way point of the Lion year, 2015-2016.  The district stands at 

15% of the $30,000 LCIF goal or $4,555.00 and 20% of clubs participating which is 7 of the 35 clubs.  This 

report is as of the end of November. 

LCIF continues to meet great humanitarian needs; so please consider making a contribution to LCIF, your 

foundation.  On the giving front, there are two new ways to contribute to LCIF.  One is through the Combined 

Federal Campaign (CFC) which is our United Way effort but LCIF is now a place to designate those donations 

for Federal employees. Also, these CFC donations can go toward a Melvin Jones Fellowship or Progressive 

Melvin Jones Fellowship.  The second new contribution idea is for LIONS to make contributions out our own 

pockets, either through contributions for Melvin Jones Fellowship or Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship or 

through a legacy type contribution.  Many Lions have recently received a mailing about this LCIF legacy pro-

gram.   

Our LOVRNET project is now has three eye care practices signed up to be part of LOVRNET.  One is Dr. 

Daniel Baruffi, OD in the Wilmington area at (302) 999-1286 and the first LOVRNET provider in MD 22. Dr. 

Tracey Marsahll Underwood, OD in the Dover area at (302) 678-3939 and a Lion herself.  The newest is Dr. 

Rodolfo J. Rios, MD in Lewes, DE at (302) 644-8007,  who is also a Lion.  We now need the clubs in our dis-

trict to refer patients who have low vision or if the Lions have low vision, themselves, to these providers. 

There should be some pictures of these providers in this issue of the district bulletin. 

Thank you to all the Lions who are interviewing low vision patients because LOVRNET needs you.  You are only 

doing Wilmer Eye patients so far but soon you will be asked to do low vision patients who are going to one of 

our the providers. Next LOVRNET needs clubs in our district to provide direct services to low vision patient 

who need a ride to their eye doctor’s office or someone to check why their new low vision device is not work-

ing. 

Please contact PDG Richard Merriwether, (302) 725-7142 / richardmerriwether@hotmail.com , PDG Ken 

Chew, (302) 798-6520 / 1941akc@verizon.net , or PID Ted Reiver, (302) 750-3009 to become a LORVNET 

Volunteer. 

Always, remember that LOVRNET would not be possible without the over $567,647 grant from LCIF, YOUR 

FOUNDATION. 

PDG A. Kendall “Ken” Chew, III 

LCIF Coordinator                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
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Obituaries 
 

 

    Lion Bob Straub — Pike Creek–Hockessin Lions Club — passed away June 22, 2015 
 

 

Page 22  CRUISE TO SERVICE 



 

 

CRUISE TO SERVICE Page 23  



 

 

Page 24 

DO YOU SEE ANY LIONS YOU THINK YOU KNOW FROM 22D?           

LOOK  IN JANUARY’S ISSUE TO SEE IF YOU GUESSED CORRECTLY! 

Answers from November: 

Picture 1– CC Lee Bird and Lion Anita Bird 

Picture 2 –Lions Bruce Marvel, Ralph Schieferstein & Rick Watson (L to R) 

Picture 3– PCC Don LeCates 

Picture 4– Lion Sheila Schieferstein, DG Jim, IPDG Cheryl Jones & PDG 

 Bob  Jones  (L to R) 

1 

2 

3 
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To ALL from BE Sheila and  PCC Ralph! 
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